
NOTICE OF HIGHWAY RECLASSIFICATION PROCEEDINGS
POULTNEY TOWN HIGHWAY 24

COMMONLY KNOWN AS Pomeroy Place

PURSUANT TO 19 V.S.A.§ 708

To all persons owning or interested in lands through which Poultney Town Highway 24 
may pass or abut:  the Selectboard of Poultney on Wednesday, June 29, 2022 at 
4:30PM (with a “rain date” of Thursday, June 30, 2022 at 4:30PM) shall examine the 
premises, receive testimony and hear all persons interested on the proposed 
reclassification of Town Highway 24, or portions thereof, to the status of “Trail.” The 
examination of the premises will commence at the junction of Town Highway 24 with 
Town Highway 20, Watkins Hill Road, and then will continue for the receipt of evidence 
and testimony immediately thereafter at the Town Hall, 9 Main St., Poultney, VT.

This notice is being sent by certified mail to the following interested parties and 
additional statutory parties:

Harry E. O’Rourke Jr. Trust;
Ethan A. Ward;
John F and Stacey L. Dobek;
Poultney Planning Commission;
Town of Castleton.

A copy of this notice shall be posted in the office of the town clerk and a copy will be 
published in a local newspaper of general circulation not less than 10 days prior to the 
time set for the hearing.

Dated: May 23, 2022

By order of the Poultney Selectboard:

s/Jeffrey M. King, Chairperson


